
MULTNOMAH COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
PUBLIC TESTIMONY SIGN-UP 

 
Please complete this form and return to the Board Clerk 

***This form is a public record*** 
 

MEETING DATE:  July 31, 2012 
 
AGENDA ITEM:  Proposed Multnomah County Library District              
 
       FOR:    AGAINST:     
 
NAME:              
 
CONTACT INFORMATION (optional): 
 

ADDRESS:             
CITY/STATE/ZIP:            
PHONE:     EMAIL:      
  

 
IF YOU WISH TO ADDRESS THE BOARD IN PERSON: 

1. Complete this form and submit to the Board Clerk.   
2. Presenters are called to testify in the order their form is received.  The Presiding 

Officer may rearrange testimony or may ask Invited Guests or Elected Officials to 
speak first. 

3. Public testimony is limited to 3 minutes or less per person unless otherwise 
directed by the Presiding Officer. 

4. Written materials may be submitted to the Board Clerk for distribution to the 
Board and entry in the official record.  Please provide 7 copies.   

5. All meetings are audio and video recorded.   
6. When your name is called, come forward & be seated at the presenter's table; 

state your name for the record and speak clearly into the microphone. 
7. A buzzer will signify the end of your allotted time.   
8. The Presiding Officer has authority to keep order and may impose reasonable 

restrictions necessary for the efficient and orderly conduct of a meeting.  Any 
person who fails to comply with reasonable rules of conduct or who creates a 
disturbance may be asked or required to leave and upon failure to do so 
becomes a trespasser. 
 

IF YOU WISH TO SUBMIT WRITTEN INSTEAD OF ORAL COMMENTS TO THE 
BOARD: 

1. Complete this form and submit it along with your written testimony  to the Board 
Clerk at the meeting, or by e-mail at: lynda.grow@multco.us 

2. Written testimony will be entered into the official record. 

mailto:lynda.grow@multco.us
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F.I. GOLDHABER

P.O. Box 80766 • Portland OR 97280• (503) 933-8456 • fi@goldhaber.net

July 30, 2012

Dear Multnomah Board of Commissioners:

My name is F.I. Goldhaber, a resident of the City of Portland in Multnomah
County. I am a homeowner, taxpayer, voter, SMART volunteer, and a published
novelist, short story writer, and poet. 

I'm guessing you aren't aware just how many authors make Portland their home
because many of us keep a low profile. Some, like myself, use pseudonyms. But,
this coming weekend, (Aug. 3-5) many of us will emerge into the blinding sunlight
to attend one of the largest writing conferences in the country --  attracting more
than eight hundred writers, editors, agents, film producers, and publishers from
coast to coast and overseas -- here in Portland.

Portland was named by "National Geographic" one of the top ten literary cities in
the world, the highest ranked U.S. city at number seven. The only other U.S. city
that made the list was "Washington D.C.," at number eight.

I don't expect the Multnomah County Library to compete with the Library of
Congress, I'm disappointed by apparent reluctance on the part of elected officials
to provide the library the support it needs to deliver the services local residents
have come to expect and cherish.

Although the "National Geographic" article doesn't mention the Multnomah
County library, in truth the library is the bedrock of Portland's literary community.
The library supports the culture that spawned the Portland Arts and Lectures
series, Wordstock, and that produces enough readers to attract independent
bookstores of every size and classification. I challenge you to find a night in
Portland where some literary event isn't luring people out to spend money.

The library is often the first glimpse children have of the worlds, stories, and
information available to them in books. I hate to see Multnomah County children
deprived of the library's many activities and marvelous collections for any day of
the week.

I urge you to refer the library district to voters in the November election.

Sincerely,

F.I. Goldhaber
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